ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ

ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ: 2016-2017 Μάθημα: Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: Ε3 Ενηλ.Διάρκεια: 2 ώρες Ημερ.:22/5/20 ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ:	17
KIE:	

ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ ΚΑΙ ΠΟΛΙΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

Εκπαιδευτής/τρια:		Ημερομηνία:
Υπογραφή:	Βαθμός:	Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: Ε3 Ενηλ.

ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΌ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΌ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΌ **ENNEA (9)** ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ.

PART I: WRITING (30 MARKS)

1. Imagine your name is Stephen Brown and you have seen this advertisement in 'the guardianjobs' online newspaper; you have decided to send an email as you are interested in the job. Use between 80 and 100 words. (15 MARKS)

Recruiter: ANIMAL JOBS DIRECT

Location: York, North Yorkshire

Salary: £8 per hour

Industry: Charities, Animal

Hours: Part time

Listing type: Job vacancy Contact person: Mrs Robinson

An opportunity is available for the right candidate, to work at the RSPCA York Animal Home as an Animal Care Assistant. The duties include providing all aspects of care for the animals at the Centre; including feeding, cleaning, training and keeping the animals' quarters in good order. You will also need to establish good customer relations and being able to work as part of a team is essential. Previous relevant animal welfare experience is desired for the successful candidate.

Do you want to work with animals but lack relevant training? Animal Jobs Direct can assist, please contact us on 0208 6269646 for careers and training advice

Dear Mrs.	. Robinso	on,			

Looking forward to hearing from you,	
Kind regards,	
Stephen Brown.	
magine you are Ben, a guard working for a sec iend Jim about a bank robbery you saw last w	
These notes may help you: Place & time it happened Number of bank clients/clerks/robbers How they got in	NAS
The robbery	
The robbery The escape/or arrest	
The escape/or arrest The whole situation	15
The escape/or arrest	"FII will you the gan in my back packet for one mill

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
That's all for now.
Write back soon to tell me your news.
Best wishes,
Ben

PART II: READING COMPREHENSION

(30 MARKS)

Read the 3 passages and then do ALL the exercises that follow.

Passage 1

An Olympic blog

What an Olympics!

Posted by Helen Nolan on 10 September, 2012 at 21:25

It's all over! I've been writing my blog from London every day during the Olympics and the Paralympics and this is my final post to look back on a wonderful couple of months. Here are some of the things that were the most memorable for me:

Team GB – I was very proud of our team as we kept on winning medals and finished in third position in the medal table, which is truly a great result for Great Britain. There were so many incredible sportsmen and women. The ones that stand out for me are Mo Farah, the Somalian-born Londoner who won the 10,000 and 5,000 metres with the whole stadium going crazy, Jessica Ennis, the popular super-athlete from Sheffield who won the heptathlon, and Nicola Adams who won the first female boxing medal in Olympic history for Britain.

The Olympic Stadium crowd – although the crowd cheered on the British, there was lots of support for athletes of other nationalities too like the wonderful Usain Bolt, from Jamaica, who won the 100 and 200 metres sprint to become the fastest man alive. There was also Oscar Pistorius of South Africa who was the first disabled person to compete in the Olympics. He went on to win two gold medals and a silver in the Paralympics.

New sports – I have really enjoyed being able to watch sports which are not normally shown on television. Before the Olympics I didn't expect to love watching judo or find myself screaming at the television during a game of wheelchair tennis, but I really got into them. I didn't know anything about goalball before the Paralympics but it became one of my favourite sports.

(Adapted from: http://learnenglishteens.britishcouncil.org/skills/reading-skills-practice)

A. Choose the best answer(a, b or c) according to passage 1.

 $(5\times2=10 \text{ MARKS})$

- 1. How long did the Olympic and Paralympic last?
 - a) a couple of months
 - b) two weeks
 - c) seven years
- 2. How does the blogger feel about the British performance?
 - a) disappointed
 - b) surprised
 - c) proud
- 3. Which of the British athletes was born in a foreign country?
 - a) Jessica Ennis
 - b) Mo Farah
 - c) Nicola Adams
- 4. Which athlete competed in both Olympic and Paralympics?
 - a) Usain Bolt
 - b) Oscar Pistorius
 - c) Mo Farah
- 5. Which sport was completely new to the blogger?
 - a) wheelchair tennis
 - b) goalball
 - c) judo

Finding a job



(Adapted from: http://learnenglishteens.britishcouncil.org/skills/reading-skills-practice)

B. Complete the table below with the information in passage 2. (10x1=10 MARKS).

JOB	REQUIREMENTS	SALARY	WORKING HOURS
A. babysitter	doesn't say	(1)	(2) from Monday to 4pm to
B. (3) delivery	to be (4) to have your own (5)	doesn't say	For (6) before eight am on Mondays , (7)& Fridays
C. shop assistant for the city museum	to (8)another	doesn't say	Tuesday to Saturday
D. (9) café	doesn't say	doesn't say	(10)

Passage 3

Foreign exchange emails

Hi Simon,

Sorry I haven't written so far. Since I got here I've been really busy with the course and making new friends. I'm speaking English all the time and going out in the evenings with my classmates. We're a real mix of nationalities: Chinese, Russian, Thai, Italian, Spanish, Brazilian ... We all talk in English but I'm learning loads about other languages and countries too.

My host family is really nice. The parents, Susan and Paul, are very friendly and kind. The children are called Lewis and Amy. They're both in primary school and are very sweet but they can sometimes be a bit annoying too. If I have to watch the film Frozen with them one more time, I'm going to go crazy! I know all the songs by heart now... Ahhhhh!

We live pretty near the school so I walk there every day. It's only a short bus ride from Edinburgh city centre, and there are loads of shops and cafes there. There's an ancient castle too and we're going there on a school trip next week. Edinburgh is a really interesting place to be and there's a festival on at the moment. It's awesome in the streets watching the free street performances from actors and musicians. Yesterday I saw a magician doing card tricks – it was so much fun!

I'll send some photos of Edinburgh Castle next time. Take care and let me know how you are doing.

Fran

(Adapted from: http://learnenglishteens.britishcouncil.org/skills/reading-skills-practice)

C. Put a tick (\checkmark) in the right box to indicate whether the following statements are TRUE or FALSE according to passage 3. (5x2=10 MARKS)

	True	False
 Fran has had a lot to do since he arrived. 		
2. Fran is staying at Simon's house, in Edinburgh.		
3. Fran says the host's family children are always		
very pleasant.		
4. He goes to school on foot as it is not far away		
from where he is staying.		
5. Fran finds the street performances fun but		
expensive.		

A. Read the fo	llowing text and choose the alternative from A,	B or C to fill each gap. (6x 0.5= 3 MARKS)
Last week I (1)	a party for my son's birthday. To	m was very excited and
he (2)	all his friends from school. (3)	the day of the party,
everyone in the	family - my wife, Jessica and two daughters, Glor	ia and Penelope - (4)
	$_{_}$ there to help. In the morning, while Jessica (5) $_{_}$,Gloria and
Penelope (6)	a birthday cake for Tom. We prepared	some more snacks, too.
The kids danced	d and listened to their favourite songs. It was a wo	nderful party and Tom
thanked us all fo	or helping him.	

1.	A. gave	B. give	C. giving
2.	A. invited	B. was inviting	C. invite
3.	A.at	B. on	C. in
4.	A. are	B. were	C. was
5.	A.is cooking	B. was cooking	C. cook
6.	A. was making	B. are making	C. were making

B. Read the following passage , then underline the right word. (7x1=7 MARKS) Magical Cartoonist

Without the creativity of one man, there **(1) would / will** be no "happiest place on earth," also **(2) knowing / known** as Disneyland. Walt Disney was a creative genius who looked out on a huge orange grove and imagined building a "magic kingdom."

It took a while, but Disney (3) begun / began to enjoy success with his cartoons. He created Mickey Mouse, the most famous cartoon character (4) never / ever. Then in 1937, Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs premiered. It was the first full-length animated movie, and a huge success. Disney made many more movies that we still (5) watching / watch today, including Pinocchio, Dumbo, and Bambi.

Disney died in 1966, a few years before the opening of his next dream project, Disney World. If you ever visit one of the parks, go to a Disney movie, or watch the Disney Channel, you can (6) thought / think of the man with (7) amazing / amazed ideas who started it all.

https://www.superteacherworksheets.com/reading-comp/4th-disney.pdf?up=1466611200

- C. Use the word in brackets and other words, to complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence. Do no change the form of the words in brackets.

 (5x2=10 MARKS)

 - 2. We are catching the four o'clock train. (at)

 The trainfour o'clock.

 - 4. Did you get the present? It's very special for you. **(which)**Did you get the presentfor you?
 - 5. Maria met John at a concert 5 years ago. (known)

 Maria John for five years.
- **D. Read 'Love is Life' and CIRCLE the correct adjective.** (7x1=7 MARKS)

LOVE IS LIFE



Dr. Ellsworth Wareham is a doctor. He is a specialist in heart surgery. He is 94 years old and he still works. He is very successful in his job and life, too. He cuts the grass or helps his wife with the housework almost every day! He thinks that working (1) crowded / hard and being (2) active / lazy helps you to live (3) longer / shorter. He also eats (4) unhealthy/ healthy food. He is a vegetarian. He has four children, a rather (5) big / small family. He thinks that these things help you have "peace of mind". Also laughing every day makes you feel (6) relaxed / stressed. You really feel that your life is (7) full / empty.

E. Complete the text with the <u>correct form</u> of the words in brackets.

(6x1=6 MARKS)
THE AMAZON



	It was a three-day jungle trip on the Ar	mazon River. I was impressed by the (1)
	(beauty) scenery. There	e were unusual birds, (2)
	(amaze) plants and very (3)	(danger) animals. It was one of the
	most (4) (interest) place	es, I've been to. The beauty made me feel
	secure. It was indeed an (5)	(importance) trip and an (6)
	(forget) experience!	
F.	Match the questions with the answers	(7x1=7 MARKS)
1.	What's your favourite sport?	
	How many togethers work in your acheal?	
•)	L How many toochare work in your cohool?	

2.	How many teachers work in your school?	
3.	Do you enjoy eating vegetables?	
4.	Did you travel in Europe?	
5.	Who bought you this necklace?	
6.	How did you pay the bill?	
7.	How do you go to work?	

- a. No, I didn't, but I'd love to.
- b. By credit card.
- c. Sometimes yes, but I prefer meat.
- d. I sometimes take the bus but I mostly use my own car.
- e. It is a present from my sister.
- f. I like basketball.
- g. About 20.

GOOD LUCK!